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Hi Folks, 
 
Looks like Mother Nature has given us a break to allow us to 
finally get our dahlia season started. Hope all are having suc-
cess in getting your tubers/plants in the ground. 
 
Sincere thanks to all those folks who volunteered at our recent 
plant sales. All three of the sales were highly successful and 
can be attributed to those of you who helped in various ways. 
Thanks again for your dedication to DSO and the dahlia. Now 
we can finally write some checks! 
 
Also, a big thank you to Doc Hemminger who spearheaded our 
societyôs project at Miller Nature Center in Avon. We planted 26 
of our plants a couple of weeks ago and all seem to be doing 
well except for one Taratahi Ruby which had to be replaced. 
Weôll keep you posted on the website as things progress.  
Thanks to Sharon Swaney for getting the pictures on our site. 
 
Our upcoming June meeting will be our last until October so I 
hope you all can make it. Donôt forget the picnic in August at 
Brant and Carolôs and the accompanying judging seminars not 
only there but also at Ron Miners on September 21 (new date)
and Petittiôs on October 4.   
 
Good growing to all. 
Mike 

Memo from Mike 
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REFRESHMENTS 
 

Barbara Miner. Nancy Riopelle,  

Sarah Thompson 

 

MEETING DATES for 2014 

March 21   Ron Zayac  Living Soil and Organic Fertilizer 

    Waking up tubers; Starting from Seeds 

April  18   Tuber auction 

May 16      Plant auction 

June  20   Fran BlankðCompanion Plants for Dahlias; 

    DVD on 2014 Dahlia Introductions 

August 23   Picnic at Brant and Carolôs   

October 17   Topic tbd 

November 21   Photo contest; Topic tbd 

December 6     Holiday get-together...Alexandra, Emily 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JUST PEACHY 

2014 DSO Flower of the Year 

From Emily and Alexandraé. 
 

This monthôs speaker is Fran Blank who will give a 

very interesting presentation on Companion Plants 

for Dahlias. Fran, a good friend of the Webers, has 

been teaching about her passion, gardening, for the 

past 30 years. She has an extensive and amazing 

background in horticulture. She has appeared in gar-

dening segments of local broadcasting media, pub-

lished a local garden column and has taught at many 

local colleges and community events throughout Lo-

rain, Medina, and Cuyahoga counties.  
 

In addition to growing flowers, Fran is equally pas-

sionate about growing and preserving food locally 

and participates in blog: www.thekitchencousins.com. 
 

Presently she teaches gardening and food preservation 

classes at several sites including customers of Don 

Moulds Plantation (two garden centers) in Amherst 

and North Ridgeville, as well as the Western Reserve 

School of Cooking in Hudson, and others. 

 

After Franôs presentation, depending on time, we will 

show the DVD on New Introductions for 2014. 

 



 
SHOWS for 2014 

Aug 9ð10  Cuyahoga County Fair 

Aug 15-17  Greater Columbus DS 

Aug 29  Geauga County Fair 

Aug 28ðSept 1 National 

Sept 5-7  DSO Summit Mall 

Sept 5-7  Pittsburgh DS 

Sept 12-14  Mahoning Valley DS/Midwest 

Sept 19-20  East Liverpool DS 

Oct 4-5  Petittiôs Oakwood 

SALES 

May 16-18 Holden Arboretum 

May 15-17 Rockefeller Greenhouse 

May 16 DSO meeting 

 
THANKS FOR YOUR HELP IN MAK-

ING ALL OF THE SALES SITES VERY SUCCESSFUL! 

JUDGING SEMINARS 

 

¶ Picnic site August 23 

¶ Petittiôs Oakwood October 4 

¶ Ronôs garden September 21 

 

 

 



 

 

 

The JUDGEôs Corner 

  Ron Miner - baronminer@aol.com 
 

 Isnôt it just great to have the season underway!  Iôm almost com-

pletely planted as of this writing and all of those dahlias in the garden are 

promising to be perfect!  :-)  There is only one major issue now; the slugs 

would love to be working on those tender little shoots.  If I didnôt have the 

ground around them covered with slug bait, a lot of them would have dis-

appeared by now.  I think it is interesting that only certain plants and areas 

have slugs, many others donôt show any 

evidence of slime.  Why is that? 

 

 I received some questions about 

last monthôs column, largely related to be-

ing able to see, in the pictures, the foliage 

and stem faults I was talking about.  Per-

haps the example of foliage on the right 

was reasonably clear.  It shows a ñpairò of 

leaves.  The leaves are compound; they are very similar in size and shape; 

and they set opposite one another on the stem.  That is, they are a good ex-

ample of a pair of leaves.  The questions arose more from the pictures of 

foliage faults. 

 

 The schematics 

in the Judging Manual 

(p. 29 and 30) might 

have been more effec-

tive.  The example on 

the right illustrates a 

couple relatively minor 

faults: an unbalanced 

pair of malformed leaves 

and a pair of leaves that 

do not lie opposite one 

another on the stem.  I donôt remember ever penalizing leaves for being 

malformed.  That condition, in any case, comprises a minor fault.  As al-

ways, however, the degree of the fault depends on its severity and extent.  

Check the Manual for other examples.                                                                                 



 In summary, the Judging Manual provides the following 

key comments on foliage.  

¶ Pairs of leaves should be opposite and balanced and the 

first pair should frame the bloom. 

¶ Leaves should convey health and vitality. 

¶ Distortion of the foliage can be a major fault. 

¶ In show competition, ideal foliage will be free of insect 

injury, spotting, mildew, and mechanical damage. 

¶ Scars from disbudding and disbranching should be 

minimal. 

¶ Missing and trimmed foliage are major faults. 

¶ The diameter of the bloom, the length of the stem, and 

the size of the foliage should be in pleasing proportion. 

¶ An entry must have at least one pair of leaves. 

¶ While stair-stepping leaves are a major fault, a pair of 

leaves attached to the stem up to an inch apart is a mi-

nor fault (!). 

This last point is certainly not intui-

tive (to me, at least) and reflects the 

importance of actually reading the 

Judges Manual.  It says, in effect, 

that judges need to be lenient in the 

requirement for a pair of leaves.  In 

that context, I want to revisit a state-

ment I made in my last column 

about a 10 point penalty on an entry 

that lacked a pair of leaves.  It is in-

cluded again here, on the right.  I 

was, no doubt, too harsh.  The penal-

ty should be substantial, but not 10 

points. 

 While the Manual also talks 

about eliminating an exhibit from competition based on obvious 

signs of disease, our current knowledge of virus makes it clear that 

it can only really be diagnosed by detailed scientific evaluation.  

My counsel is to employ the ñhealth and vitalityò criteria but do not 

ñeliminateò an entry based on suspected virus. 

 It is, no doubt, clear that the evaluation of Stem and Foli-

age are closely interrelated.   The Manual frequently discusses 


